Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: April 8, 2015

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Kevin Lanahan, Ned Panfile, Brett Riamondo, Amy Johanson & Chris Glassner.
1. Communications
a. Mar ‘15 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Bruce sent out two eBlasts for Mendham TV to promote video training opportunities.

ii. Rick Merkt sent Day Camp Training and Pool Safety information to Bruce. Pool Safety will be integrated and Amanda is reviewing Value Added for possible new Day Camp training. Amy offered to review as well.
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce conducted forty-nine Day Camp interview meetings Mar 26 – Apr 1. 
2. Booklet Update:

a. Bruce distributed the new 2015 booklet to committee. Booklets are already in the mail to all Borough residents. 
i. Bruce summarized booklet editing activity between his office and Lori Dent who has been handling the Twp Rec Director transition. 
ii. Amy reported that a new Recreation Director has been identified by the Twp a few days ago. Details unclear and Bruce has not be notified. Bruce emailed Lori, Twp Rec members, and elected officials in reference to transition on Mar 24. No reply yet.

3. Labor Day 2015:

i. Lou Garubo will be the 2015 Grand Marshall.

ii. The Parade Theme will honor the Pastime Club’s Centennial. 

iii. Questions arose about the potential conditions of East Main Street in September in regards to road repair. Bruce will contact Ken for additional information.

iv. Kevin reminded the committee that we will prefer information from marching organizations via websites/URLs as opposed to hand-written info on paper forms.

4. King-Devick Evaluation:

a. Joe Murphy submitted additional information from John Hanson. No action is expected to be taken by the MBRC. Mr. Hanson is hoping to increase awareness of the product.
5. Prior  Business: 

a. none.

6. New Business:   
a. Amy inquired about field closure process. Kevin stated that the Borough DPW is very accessible and quick to decide and reply to inquiries. Bruce will contact Ken & Lisa about using the website as a resource with field status info.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, April 8th, 2015 at the Phoenix House
